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Notice of Construction: 

Closure of Raymond Street between Bronson Avenue and Booth Street. 

 

Distribution Date: June 1, 2023 

 

Kiewit Dufferin Midtown Partnership (KDMP) has been retained by the Ontario Ministry of Transportation 

to replace the drainage of Highway 417 / Ottawa Queensway. 

 

To complete this work, KDMP must dig in the middle of Raymond Street and connect underground infrastructure. 

To ensure the safety of users of the road and our workers, Raymond Street will be closed to vehicular traffic on 

the nights of June 7, 2023, June 8, 2023 and June 9, 2023. Pedestrian and bike traffic will remain open. It is 

KDMPs intent to keep an open and upfront communication channel with all residents and affected agencies. To 

that end, please see the below information providing further details regarding road closures and the affected 

area.   

 

WHEN: Raymond Street:  

Anticipated Start Date: June 7, 2023, 9:00 PM 

Anticipated End Date:  June 10, 2023, 6:00 AM 

Closure will only occur between the hours of 9:00PM and 6:00AM with Raymond Street reopened 

to traffic during the day on June 8 and 9. 

 

WHY: To excavate and connect to existing drainage pipe in manhole on Raymond Street  

 

 

WHERE: Construction Activities will be taking place in the following locations: 

- Raymond Street  

 

 

WHAT:  The scope of work includes but is not limited to: 

• Excavation of manhole and reconnection of drainage pipe to existing City of Ottawa 

infrastructure  

• Closure of Raymond Street between Bronson Avenue and Booth Street – Detour route 

is shown below. 

o Raymond Street from Bronson Avenue to Bell Street North will remain open to 

local traffic only.  
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CONTACT US 

 

 

For any questions, please contact Robyn Gould, Morrison Hershfield Contract Administrator at (613)-

809-5028 or by email at rgould@morrisonhershfield.com  

 

_____________________________ 

Terence Yang – Project Director 

Kiewit Dufferin Midtown Partnership 
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